
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE


INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE:

November 15, 2012


TO:

Marina Dimitrijevic, Milwaukee County Board Chairwoman
FROM:
Brian Dranzik, Interim Director-Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:
From the Interim Director of Transportation recommending approval of an amendment to a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) for the land acquisition and the functional replacement of the Milwaukee County greenhouse facility located at 10340 West Watertown Plank Road in the City of Wauwatosa.

POLICY ISSUE:
WisDOT has been legislatively authorized to reconstruct the zoo interchange by the State of Wisconsin and by the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) under various state and federal statues and codes. 

BACKGROUND:
Resolution File Number 12-356 was adopted by the County Board on May 24, 2012 authorizing the Director of the Department of Transportation to enter into the attached Memorandum of Understanding dated May 29, 2012 (MOU) with the Wisconsin Department of Transportation for the purchase of land needed for the construction of the extension of Swan Boulevard as part of the Zoo Interchange reconstruction and the replacement of the greenhouse facility located thereon. Funding for said replacement greenhouse facility was to be provided by WisDOT, however, costs for increases in capacity or betterments, in comparison to the current facility was to be paid by the County.

The purchase of land was successfully negotiated and closed, for $1,100,000 on October 11, 2012. Pursuant to Section 5(h) of the MOU, Milwaukee County provided two bids for the construction of the new greenhouse facility. WisDOT timely rejected both bids due to unusually high costs likely resulting from much of the construction time occurring over the winter season.

Staff has successfully negotiated with WisDOT to extend the construction completion date to ease the difficulty of scheduling the many components of the construction and limit construction during the winter season. The components of the attached First Amendment to the MOU are as follows:

1. County has formally rejected all bids submitted, pursuant to paragraph 5(h).

2. County to amend the bid package to add five additional months to complete construction (now by August 31, 2013) and provide a $1,000 per day incentive for early completion ($30,000 max).

3. Bid documents to be available by October 31, 2012 with bids to be submitted by November 28, 2012.

4. County will deliver to WisDOT a copy of all bids received by November 30, 2012.

5. Within five days of receipt of at least two qualified bids, WisDOT shall approve one bid.

6. WisDOT will not pay $100,000 of material betterment in the replacement greenhouse, under paragraph 8 of the MOU.

7. WisDOT shall pay up to $115,000 for plants and greenhouse materials needed for the Summer, Fall and Holiday shows during the interim period between the closing of the existing greenhouse and opening of the new greenhouse provided the date of occupancy is on or before August 31, 2013.

8. WisDOT shall pay any additional moving cost incurred during the interim period.

RECOMMENDATION:
Staff respectfully requests that the Committee on Transportation, Public Works, and Transit recommend to the County Board of Supervisors acceptance and execution of the above-described First Amendment to the MOU between WisDOT and the County.

_________________________________              

Brian Dranzik, Interim Director

Department of Transportation




Meeting Date: December 5, 2012

Attachments

cc:
Chris Abele, County Executive


Supervisor Jim Luigi Schmitt, District 6


Kimberly Walker, Corporation Counsel


James Keegan, Interim Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC)


Greg High, Director, AE & ES (DAS)


Patrick Farley, Director, Department of Administrative Services (DAS)




James Martin, Fiscal and Budget Administrator

